# Year 6 Weekly News

## Friday 5th October 2018



#### Next Week in Year 6...

#### Maths

We are continuing our work on 'Operations'.

We will be focusing on multiplying 2, 3 and 4 digit numbers by 2 digit numbers.

Please ensure your child is confident in their timetable knowledge as this will greatly help them.

#### Home Learning Activities:

Home learning was set on Tuesday and is due back

Monday 8<sup>th</sup> October.

This includes home learning book and reading diary. Please can children be completing their homework in pencil until they receive their pen licence from school.

**Maths:** Please practise your timetables and division facts.

Reading: Please read every night for 20 minutes and record it in your reading diary.

Spelling: Spellings were set on Tuesday with the spelling test on the following Monday.

The Spelling Frame website

(https://spellingframe.co.uk/) is also a great online place to practise spellings from Y3-Y6).

**Writing:** Activity on relative clauses which children have been looking at in class.

Please sign your child's reading diary every week.

Reading Diaries are collected in every Monday and checked.

#### Homework Club - K52

I will be running a homework club every Friday from 3-4pm in the year 6 classroom. If children wish to attend homework club in the week, there will be a sign up board outside Ms Hamon's office to sign your child up. Please ensure you and your child knows how they are getting home (they will need to include this information when they sign up). There will be a maximum of 15 spaces per a week. Children do not need to attend every week - just the week they feel they need to.

#### Writing/History

We are starting our World War 1 topic for the next 3 weeks. We will be learning:

- That it is 100 years since the outbreak of 'The Great War' which we now know as WW1.
- Know how and when the war started/ended.
- Understand something of a soldier's life on the front line & in trenches.

### KS2 Movie Night

On Friday 19th October the PTA will be holding a movie night for Key Stage 2 from 6.30pm to 8.15pm. Tickets cost £3 and include a hot dog and a drink. Children are welcome to come in their onesies/pyjamas! We do require some parent helpers so any willing volunteers please let myself or Ms Hamon know.

## Year 6 French Trip Assembly - Parents Welcome!

Year 6 pupils will be leading our assembly on Friday 19<sup>th</sup>
October from 9:00. It will last around 20 minutes.
Children will be sharing their favourite memories from the trip including some of the photos! We hope you can come!

#### Water Bottles

All children should have a named water bottle in school. As a class we are working towards bringing in reusable water bottles rather than just plastic water bottles we throw away. Children have been learning about how our plastic is just gathering in the sea and harming the marine life. We would appreciate your support with this!

### Cake Sale - Friday 12th October

Rights Respecting School Council will be holding a cake sale will be next week- we are hoping to raise as much money as possible for Jersey Hospice Care- any cake donations will be greatly appreciated and can be brought in on the morning of Friday 12<sup>th</sup> October. Cakes will be sold for between 20p-50p over the different playtimes.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please pop in before/after school or email me at:
m.bateman @stluke.sch.je
Kind Regards, Melissa Bateman